STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 17, 2014

The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Ron Wade, Alan Foster, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Diane Gore, Fran Aiken, Jane Molloy, Canon Andrew Holliday

1. Apologies: Karen Bliss, Brian Jones.
2. Minutes: The minutes of January’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Gill said a sub-committee (Gill, Ron, Alan and Sarah) had met Countryside Properties, which has bought the site on Rectory Lane opposite the disused golf course and which has outline permission for 150 homes. Gill reported that the company wanted to work with Standish Voice (SV) and will present the detailed plans for the area ahead of them being submitted to the local authority towards the end of March. 

ii) Gill said after a grant application to Locality, a grant of £1,000 had been allocated to SV to be spent before March 31. A grant application has also been sent to Civic Voice. Also, three Planning Aid days have been granted to SV by the Department of Communities and Local Government, which would have to be utilised by the end of March and would largely be used to develop a project management plan for the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) process.
iii) Paul said Wigan Council had sent out for consultation SV’s bid to be a Neighbourhood Forum and its proposed Neighbourhood Area on February 12. The six-week consultation will close on March 26 and Wigan Council’s Cabinet is due to decide on our submission on April 23.
iv) Paul said the project to create a World War One trail around Standish, highlighting important sites relating to the war, had been welcomed by the Standish branch of the Royal British Legion. Paul will co-ordinate the research needed for the trail and seek grants for publication of the trail with a proposed date of publication of Spring 2016.

4. Parking survey: Paul suggested that he and transport officer Brian Jones should undertake a parking survey of Standish as a starting point for decisions on future provision. It was agreed that they should undertake a survey of public parking spaces and provision by retailers and businesses in the centre of the village.

5. Website: Paul said he and Brian Jones had worked on the website after meeting with the website developers and it was working satisfactorily and information on the Forum and Area submission had been added. A local historian had agreed to submit an occasional blog for the site and more information would be added over time. It was agreed to Techniframe, the website developers for initial website creation and hosting, upkeep, development and SEO from the start of September 2014 to the end of December 2015 inclusive.

6. Newsletter: Jane Molloy is in the process formulating an internet-based 

newsletter that can be sent out monthly, which would include SV management committee minutes and other information about SV’s activities.

7. List of organisations in Standish: Fran produced an evolving list of all groups and organisations based in Standish. This would be a resource for the community and give SV a point of contact in each organisation when we consult on the NP. The meeting resolved that all not-for-profit organisations based in Standish, or Wigan organisations that had a presence in Standish, should be included in the list, which would contain a telephone contact number and website address. It was agreed that when finished, the list would be placed on SV’s website and in the Library and Community Centre. Gill thanked Fran for her work on it.
8. Update from lead committee members: 
i) Diane Gore (Events) said rather than a number of small events, SV should consider one big summer event, to be held at Ashfield with the title Summer In The Park, which would be a kind of carnival showcasing the best of Standish and which could also be used to promote SV and be part of the Neighbourhood Plan consultation process.
ii) Sarah Djali (Education) said the three Standish primary schools had been approached about asking children what they would like to see for a future Standish. Woodfold School had organised writing and drawing lessons (Letters for Year Five and Mind Maps for Year Two) with this theme and the children had produced some wonderful and informative work, which would be used as part of the NP consultation and evidence base. She will try to replicate this at St Marie’s and St Wilfrid’s.

9. Any other business: 

i) SV member Emma Appleton told the meeting of her visit to Portcullis House, in London, on a government planning focus group, attended by ministers and planning experts, after an invitation from the charity Civic Voice. She met people and talked about the work of SV and said that architect and town planner Colin Davies, author of Street Design For All, expressed an interest in visiting Standish to see if he could offer any advise on the road and traffic situation in the village. The committee thanked her for taking the time to go on the trip.
ii) Paul said Standish Ambulance Station, on Glebe Road, had been closed for around a year and its future was uncertain. Paul suggested writing to the ambulance authorities to find out their intentions for the site. The committee resolved that SV should write such a letter.

10. Date of next meeting: The next meetings would be March 24 and April 21.

The meeting ended at 9.45pm


